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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

December 29, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session December 29, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Commissioners Kevin Boyd and Commissioner Aaron Summers.  Also attending was Attorney David Lett; Auditor, Bobbie Abel; Commissioner Elect Cody Roush. Attending virtually were: Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, Director EMA; Julia Albright, Martin County Health Department; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue; John Jones, Building Manager; Aureola Wright, Prosecutor; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Kevin Meyer, RQAW.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:38 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of December 15, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse; submitted the annual contract between the Martin County Health Department, Hoosier Uplands and the Board of Commissioners for approval. Attorney Lett advised he had no objections to proceed with the contract.  A motion to approve was made by 

Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  Albright gave the following Covid-19 update. Martin County had a record high in reported cases in one day on Christmas Eve with eighteen positives and on Christmas day twelve positive cases were reported. Martin Count will remain in the Orange status for another week.
Monty Wolfe, Director EMA, reported that they are currently maintaining a holding pattern.  They had a tree down call recently.

Kevin Meyer, RQAW, attended the meeting to wish everyone a Happy New Year.

Aureola Wright, Prosecutor, wished everyone a safe and Happy Holiday.

Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue, wished everyone Happy Holidays.  They are continuing with 4-H enrollment through January 14, 2021.  Ms. Held wants to remind everyone of the Scholarship opportunities through 4-H.  The scholarships are based on the learning that has occurred through 4-H and is not limited to winning and the competition side of 4-H.  President George asked how the enrollment numbers are and Held stated that enrollment is down across the state.  Martin County currently has fifty students enrolled.  She hopes enrollment will increase over the next couple of weeks.  Please contact the Extension Office for details.

Dave Lett, Martin County Attorney, presented a Professional Service Agreement submitted to him by Carolyn McGuire, Assessor.  The agreement is between Schneider Geospatial and the Board of Commissioners for County mapping services.  Lett advised it was the annual agreement.  A motion to approve the Professional Services Agreement in the amount of $31,392.00 was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, motion passed.
Attorney Lett, submitted quotes for the 4-H Annual Generator maintenance.  After discussion the Commissioners requested that the parties submit a bi-weekly and a monthly quote for services.  The matter was tabled.  Attorney Lett, advised the Commissioners that the Families First Coronavirus Relief Act expires on December 31, 2020 this was a Federal Statute.  Coronavirus leave will no longer be covered under FMLA.  Commissioner George advised that the County leave policy remains in effect.  Commissioner George asked about the progress on the mobile home on Highway 450 and Highway 150.  Attorney Lett replied that the home in question may be in the State Highway right of way and believes that the State will need to become involved in it’s removal.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted the 2021 Martin County Cafeteria Plan for approval.  A motion to approve the 2021 Martin County cafeteria Plan was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All in favor, motion passed.
Auditor Abel, submitted three employee FMLA leave requests for approval.  Commissioner Boyd asked if all parties met the FMLA criteria, Abel stated they have. A motion to approve all three FMLA leave requests was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Auditor Abel, submitted the updated quote by M&M Electric for the Air Conditioning unit which included the anticipated increase which was previously approved.  Commissioner Boyd advised further conversations regarding repairs take place before proceeding.

President George announced that tonight was Commissioner Boyd’s last meeting.   Commissioner Summers thanked Commissioner Boyd for his guidance during his first year as Commissioner.  He thanked him for his non-biased opinions concerning County business.  President George stated that he has really enjoyed working with Commissioner Boyd over the last ten years.  The Commissioners presented Commissioner Boyd with a commemorative clock thanking him for his twelve years of service to Martin County.
Commissioner Boyd stated that it has been a privilege to serve Martin County.

President George announced that there will be an Executive Session on Tuesday, January 5, 2021 @ 5:00 pm to interview prospective employees followed immediately with a Special Meeting to consider hiring a County Highway Superintendent.

Important Dates:
The Courthouse will be closed:
Thursday and Friday, December 31, 2020 and January 1, 2021 for New Years.
Next Safety Meeting, Wednesday, January 13, 2021 @ 9:00 am.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:09 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, January 12, 2021 at 5:30pm.  Attendance by zoom meeting can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office. 
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